February ORC Report
Tasks completed this month include installing a window at the gallery chlorine door room, our 2001 f-250 flywheel replacement, Sterling completing backflow class and certification, Jackson to begin sending out enforcement letters, meeting with the Town of Westcliffe about upcoming projects, and LCRR (Lead Copper Rule Revision) survey.
With the slower months here, we are keeping busy with maintenance projects. One being we installed a window at the gallery well for inspection of the chlorine room before an operator walks in. This installment makes it much safer for the operator to see if any unusual conditions may exist like a chlorine leak or any other possible outcome.
Our 2001 Ford f -250 has been needing some repairs and one of them was the fly wheel has been worn down, so we have taken the vehicle to Boss Pro and have had this issue fixed. I have received a quote from Boss Pro to do yearly maintenance on our vehicles and have discussed it with Dave.
We have also met with the Town of Westcliffe about upcoming projects that are expected to be completed this month. They are expected to improve streets, sidewalks, and some paving. I met with Caleb and informed Dave about these projects, and we are surveying our infrastructure to see what may need to be replaced or updated. As of right now, we will wait and see what company will be contracted to do the work and we may coordinate with them to update some of our infrastructure.
I am continuing to work on the Lead and Copper survey. After the initial survey of going through customer files, we will then be sending out letters to our customers that we do not have records on and then we will be conducting our own field survey in the summer months.
Sterling completed the Backflow Class at the end of January, and we are currently waiting to see what his test results are. Jackson will be showing him the process of what needs to be done and some of the things we look for out in the field. Jackson will also be sending out letters to our customers at the end of this month to start our yearly compliance testing enforcement. 
All monthly sampling has been completed.
ORC Steven Koch


